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Happy 2024! "National Hobby Month" is celebrated in January each year.  This
month encourages individuals to explore and enjoy new hobbies or to dedicate
time to their existing ones.  Hobbies can be a great way to relax, express
creativity, and learn new skills.  Whether crafting, painting, reading, gardening,
or any other hobby, National Hobby Month is a time to celebrate the diverse
interests that bring joy and fulfillment to people's lives.

Introducing hobbies to young children can be a rewarding and enriching
experience.  Hobbies not only provide entertainment but also help develop
important skills and interests.  Here are some tips on how to introduce hobbies
to young children:

Observe Their Interests:
Pay attention to what naturally captures your child's attention.  Whether playing
with certain toys, exploring nature, or expressing creativity through drawing,
their interests can guide hobby choices.

Explore a Variety of Activities:
Expose your child to a range of activities to discover what resonates with them.
This could include arts and crafts, sports, music, gardening, reading, or even
simple science experiments.



Lead by Example:
Children often reflect the behavior of adults. If they see you engaging in
hobbies and expressing enthusiasm, they are likelier to develop an interest in
hobbies.

Make It Fun:
Keep the activities enjoyable and age-appropriate.  The emphasis should be on
having fun rather than achieving a specific outcome.  This positive experience
will encourage a love for the hobby.  Foster creativity by providing materials for
drawing, painting, or building.  Let them experiment and express themselves
freely.

I hope you and/or the children you care for enjoy National Hobby Month!

Please reach out with any questions or suggestions.
 
Best,
Sheri Noble
TRC R&R Program Director
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Every year during the month of January, people in the U.S. celebrate National
Hobby Month. Enthusiasts around the country share information about their



hobbies with friends, try new hobbies that interest them, and dive deeper into
the hobbies and activities they love.

It seems like hobbies have been around forever.

They’re a natural way to have fun during our free time.

For some people, hobbies give them the personal time they need, away from
the responsibilities of work, school, or family. Their hobbies allow them to focus,
reflect, and recharge. These solo hobbies might be activities like running,
walking, hiking. Or they may be something completely different, like reading,
drawing, or home projects like gardening or woodworking.

For others, hobbies are social – and they choose their hobbies because of their
interactive nature. These hobbies may overlap with solo hobbies. For instance,
a person who loves running may join a running club, a person who loves
reading may join a book club, and a person who loves hiking may join a hiking
group. Some hobbies are social by default, such as participating in community
theater, singing in a church or secular choir, volunteering for a favorite cause, or
playing on a local softball, ultimate frisbee, or flag football team.

Some of these weren’t possible during COVID, but now we can get back out
among people, have fun, and be social.

That’s where hobbies come in.

Which brings us to the question in the title of this article:

Where do hobbies come from, anyway?

It’s logical to assume people have always found interesting ways to spend their
spare time – but the concept of the hobby as we know it has only been around

since the 18th century.

Hobby: What’s in a Word?

The term hobby comes from something we all know about a hobby horse. The
term hobby horse, in turn, comes from the French word hobyn, meaning “small
horse” or “a child’s horse.” In an interesting twist, etymologists (people who
specialize in the origin of words) assert the French borrowed the
word hobyn from the name Robin, a derivation of the English name Robert.
Since Robin was originally the diminutive form of the name – think Billy for Bill



or William – scholars suggest the word came into use as a cute, friendly way to
describe the ponies and small horses children rode.

Around the 16th century, the term was then adapted and applied to toy horses
made of a stick with a small fashioned from wood or fabric. Little kids played
with hobby horses to have fun and pass the time – and over time, the phrase
“ride your hobby horse” came to mean “participate in your favorite pastime.” By

the 18th century, the phrase was reduced to one word, hobby. Initially viewed as
childish, the idea that one would pursue an activity of little practical value to
pass the time became widely accepted – and the modern concept of the
hobby was born.

We like to think of hobbies in that way: it’s how we do our own thing.

Hobbies Help You Be You

Hobbies are, by definition, something no one compels you to do. They’re
activities you choose yourself, pursue during your free time, and continue doing
because you enjoy them. That’s why virtually anything can be a hobby.
Enjoying an activity is subjective. What one person loves another might find
tedious, and vice-versa. In this way, the existence of hobbies presents a simple
and meaningful life lesson: we each have our own thing, and hobbies are an
outward manifestation of that thing – whatever that thing is.

Hobbies are the phrase “You do you” in action. Learning a safe, healthy, and
productive way to “Do you” is especially important for adolescents,
because adolescence is the developmental period when children solidify and
expand their personalities and identities. It’s a critical transition period from
childhood to adulthood. It’s when kids make some of their first consequential
decisions about who they want to be, how they want to be seen, and for many,
what they want to accomplish in life as adults.

That last phrase is not an exaggeration. Although hobbies are leisure time
activities, many people transform their childhood or adolescent hobbies into
lifelong vocations. We can name people we know who became electrical
engineers after receiving electronics playsets as preteens, others who became
musicians after messing around on the guitar as teens, and still others who
entered public service after volunteering to support various causes during their
teen years.

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=df4502aa20&e=4b126e040c


It’s clear we think hobbies are important. That’s why we’ve published articles
about National Hobby Month for the past three years:

Why Teenagers Should Have Hobbies

Top Hobbies for Teens (That Aren’t Sports, Computers, or Gaming)

Top Ten Benefits of Hobbies for Teens

Those articles are filled with good information about hobbies – but there’s
something we haven’t addressed yet.

How to Find a Hobby

If you’re a teen who doesn’t have a hobby, or the parent of a teen who doesn’t
have a hobby, how do you find one?

The short answer is simple: trial and error.

But how do you know what to try?

Here are our suggestions:

1. If you’re a teen, take a moment to daydream. What do you wish you could
do? Draw? Play a musical instrument? Work for a cause you believe in?
Make yourself a list, either in your head or on paper. For each item, make a
sub-list of how you can start, learn, or give that activity a shot. Go through
your list and try everything. We bet you’ll find something you love to do – i.e.
a new hobby – before you get to the end of your list.

2. If you’re the parent of a teen, include them in your hobbies. If you like to play
tennis, play tennis with them. The same goes for the other hobby-like things
in your life. If you like reading, share your favorite books with your teen. If you
like writing, tell them how you go into it and consider buying them a nice
journal to get them started. Sharing activities with your teen does two things:
it sets a good example and expands their horizons. Your example shows
them having hobbies is fun and valuable, and expanding their horizons gives
them options they may never have considered when making the list we
suggest above.

3. For teens or for parents, it’s essential to keep the following ideas front and
center as you search for a hobby. Hobbies should:

Be fun
Be fulfilling
Make you want to do them again, right away

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=76191c8db1&e=4b126e040c
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Feel freeing
Feel empowering
Make you feel more like you

That last item is the most important for teenagers. It matches and enhances
their developmental phase, which is all about identity formation, differentiation,
and self-discovery. And that’s where we’ll end this article: if you find an activity
that lets you do, and makes you feel like the best version of yourself, then
pursue it.

That’s the kind of hobby you want.

To view the article, please click the link below:
https://evolvetreatment.com/blog/find-

hobby/#:~:text=Every%20year%20during%20the%20month,hobbies%20have%20been%20around%20forever.
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Important Reminders from the Subsidy Department
 

1.  Parents and providers, if you cannot drop off the attendance forms at the
various black drop box locations, you may email the attendance forms to the
following email address:  rrinfo@trcac.org.  Please do not email Case
Managers the attendance forms.  Please note if you email the attendance
forms, we do not need the originals, as the electronic version is acceptable. 
However, please retain the originals for your records.    

2.  Providers, just a friendly reminder: please be sure to reach out to our office
to make sure we have your email on file, so when you turn in attendance forms
our office will send you an email informing you that your attendance forms have
been received and will be processed accordingly. 

3.  The Resource Connection shall reimburse registration fees charged either in
a single payment or prorated over 12 months.  As long as the provider
documents that the contractual terms used for services to unsubsidized families
require payment for such fees; and the fees do not exceed the maximum
subsidy amount. 

4.  Providers, if you need additional attendance/claim forms, please click the
link below to download and print them out, or please contact our office to have
them mailed to you:https://rr.trcac.org/info/docs/subsidy_attendance_app_fill-
in_form_20160607_revised_20210608.pdf
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Finding Ways To Have Fun In January



I love the options for family fun in January, but there is no way to do everything on this list. Before

you feel any sort of pressure to attempt all of these ideas, let me assure you that I won’t be doing

them all.

I’ve compiled this list so we can purposefully select the activities that will work
best for our family this month.  After all, we want to connect with our kids and
NOT connect with a “to-do” list.

Embracing The Cold In January

1. Sit By a Fire
You can do this indoors if you have a fireplace or outdoors at a fire pit. The
coziness of a fire creates a delightful atmosphere for conversation as your
family sits around the flames. Make sure the devices are put away so you can
focus on the firelight and not the blue light. If you want to take it a bit further,
roast marshmallows and make smores.

Make your time around the fire even more unique with magical flames. These
little packets burn various colors while in the fire. Of course, you will need to
burn them after you have finished roasting any food items.

2.  Enjoy Hot Drinks Together

Warm up any time of day with a steamy mug of…

hot cocoa
chai
cider
hot tea – check out my favorites
wassail

…or any other favorite warm drink.

3.  Make a Hot Chocolate Bar

Keep all of your favorite hot chocolate toppings in special containers in an
easy-to-reach area so everyone can enjoy them with their hot cocoa. Ideas

https://trcac.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=703e64aca7fc4720b53f7bbdc&id=54b921b4c2&e=4b126e040c
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include:

mini marshmallows
crushed candy canes
sprinkles
baking cocoa powder (for sprinkling on whipped cream)
whipped cream (in the fridge)

4.  Draw a Mug of Hot Cocoa
While sipping your favorite drink, gather construction paper and a pack of chalk
pastels for a little winter art fun. (our favorite chalk pastels)

Draw a steaming mug of hot chocolate using this video lesson. This fun art
activity is one way to have some fun with your kids in a way that suits the
season.

For the full article, please click on the link below:
https://www.maryhannawilson.com/connect-kids-january-edition/
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Free Little Library
?There is a brand new Little Free Library right in front of the offices of The

Resource Connection Child Care Resources and Amador Child Care Council! Our

new Little Free Library was donated by First 5 Calaveras and painted by our very

talented R&R Supervisor, Karen! We are so excited to announce this to the

community and invite anyone to stop by to "Take a Book, or Leave a Book!" If you

are looking to get rid of books that you no longer want, please consider donating

them to this sweet little library... and grab a book to take home while you're here! 
The beautiful artwork on our Little Free Library features wildflowers, bees,
and butterflies and encourages folks to take care of our pollinators. There
will be free packages of Pollinator Mix flower seeds inside as well for
library visitors to plant in their gardens! We would like to thank First 5
Calaveras for this very generous donation. Visit us at - 8085 Highway 26,
Suite G, in Mokelumne Hill! Our Library is also registered on the
worldwide map! Visit here.
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The Resource Connection Child Care Resource & Referral - rr.trcac.org

Our mailing and physical address is:
8085 Highway 26, Suite G
Mokelumne Hill, CA 95245

Hours: 8:00 a.m.– 4:30 p.m. / Monday–Thursday
CLOSED DAILY:  12:00 p.m.-12:30 p.m.

The Resource Connection Resource and Referral · PO Box 919 · San Andreas, CA 95249-0919 · USA

(209) 754-1075 / rrinfo@trcac.org / Facebook
Copyright 2019 - 2021 - credits - The Resource Connection, Inc.
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